
Policy GE4: Tree Protection 
 
1. Development proposals will be positively considered provided: 

a) there is no unacceptable loss of, or damage to, existing trees or woodlands 
during or as a result of development, any loss should be supported by a tree 
survey; 

b) trees not to be retained as a result of the development are replaced with new 
trees as part of a well-designed landscape scheme; and 

c) existing trees worthy of retention are sympathetically incorporated into the 
overall design of the scheme including all necessary measures taken to ensure 
their continued protection and survival during construction. 

 
2. Development proposals that seek to remove trees that are subject to ‘Protection’, 

without justification, will not be permitted. 
 
 
Trees make a valuable contribution to the city’s green landscape. New developments 
should seek to retain existing trees and other landscape features, incorporating them into 
a high-quality design and landscape proposals where possible. Should loss be 
unavoidable, compensatory provision of new trees should be proposed as part of a well-
designed landscape scheme or within other areas of green space within the local 
community. This will ideally be within 400m of the site to reflect the distance 
recommended within the Green Space Strategy. All replacement trees should also be of 
an appropriate type and status to reflect those which have been lost. 
 
Trees that are already subject to protection either as part of an Ancient Woodland (as 
shown in Appendix 3) or through a Tree Preservation Order should be retained for the 
value they add to the visual amenity of the area, as such development proposals should 
retain protected trees.   
 
In exceptional circumstances where the benefits of development are considered to 
outweigh the benefit of preserving protected trees, development will be permitted subject 
to adequate compensatory provision being made. This could take the form of replacement 
trees or a financial contribution equivalent to the value of the removed tree(s). This will 
be calculated using an appropriate assessment calculation agreed with the Council such 
as CAVAT. Further details will be provided in a Tree Protection Supplementary Planning 
Document. 
 
 

 
 
 


